TOURISM, LEISURE & AMENITIES COMMITTEE


WARE TOWN COUNCIL


A meeting of the TOURISM LEISURE & AMENITIES COMMITTEE was held in the Council Chamber, The Priory, Ware on Monday 20 November 2017 at 7.30 pm when the following business was transacted.

PRESENT	Cllr’s P Ballam (in the Chair), J Kaye, C Reed, S Reed, M Standley
ATTENDING	Jill Rowlinson (Town Clerk); Rosalyn Montgomery (Events Officer)

217. [bookmark: _GoBack]APOLOGIES 
None.

218. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None.

219. MINUTES 
Minutes of the meeting held on 19 June had been circulated and were approved, adopted and signed by the Chairman as a true record.
 
220. TUDOR SQUARE ENHANCEMENT SCHEME
i) 	Enhancement Scheme 
As planning permission had expired, a planning application had been submitted for a revised plan that did not need consent to work on the highway.  The amendments were:-
· making the largest circle smaller
· retaining the bollards along West Street
· retaining the street lamp previously marked for removal
· making bed 1 slightly smaller
· taking out bed 2
· taking out 2 trees
· taking out 4 benches

The report was noted.

ii) 	Rising Bollard
The software and training for Ware Town Council staff to be able to issue fobs was still awaited from Highways despite regular follow ups. The report was noted.

221. TOURISM
Information from Visit Herts had been circulated and was noted. It was noted that Visit Herts had attended the Group Leisure & Travel Show in Birmingham. The Town Clerk would contact them to find out how many Ware Town Guides had been distributed.

222. EVENTS
I. Carol Concert
The traditional Carol Concert, presented by Ware Brass, will take place in Fletcher’s Lea at 3pm on 10th December 2017.

II. Summer Concerts 2018
The following dates have been provisionally booked:

July 8th			Ware Brass
July 15th		East Herts Concert Band, Youth Orchestra & ensembles
September 16th	Ware Brass – this date had been chosen because it was the date of Heritage weekend but this was now being run over 2 weekends.

III. Cinema
The remaining films for the autumn season are:

The Sense of an Ending		16th November
Hidden Figures			12th December

The Jan-April programme will be circulated shortly.  It is hoped to include ‘Hampstead’, ‘Victoria & Abdul’ and ‘Murder on the Orient Express’, subject to availability.

The Christmas children’s film, The Santa Clause 3, will take place on December 21st.  There will be a visit from Santa after the film.

It was reported that Guideposts work experience placements were helping out at Senior Cinema. There was also the possibility of Guideposts having their own cinema evening.

IV. Mayor’s Christmas Reception for volunteers
This will take place in Fletcher’s Lea on 12th December, 6.30pm-8.30pm.  

V. Winter Talks
Place House will be hosting a talk during February – further details to be confirmed. Ideas for a speaker at Ware Priory during March to be discussed. Cllr C Reed to contact Ware Society for the details of the speaker on the River Lea.

VI. Ware Food Festival
This will take place on Monday, 28th May 2018. It was

RECOMMENDED that a committee was not required now that this had been run successfully for several years.

223. STREET FURNITURE
David Allen, Waste Services Manager from East Herts Council was due to attend the meeting to discuss the possibilities for recycling litter but had left East Herts Council and advised that no-one else was available to come to the meeting.

Information had been received from Great Ashby Community Council in North Herts who were looking into starting their own scheme for recycling litter. They were looking at providing recycling bins which would be emptied as part of the waste contract for North Herts and East Herts Councils.  

The following locations were suggested for bins in Ware:
· Near Tesco
· Near Asda
· Buryfields
It was RECOMMENDED:-
· That Cllr S Reed would carry out a survey of bins in the High Street and monitor which ones needed more frequent emptying
· To contact East Herts Council to find out whether they would include the emptying of additional recycling bins in the waste contract.
· To include the sum of £1,000 in the budget for 2018/19 for recycleable litter bins.

224. WARE STATION NOTICEBOARD
The order for the noticeboard had been placed. The supplier, East Herts Signs, needed to supply a risk assessment and method statement to Greater Anglia for approval.  Once this was agreed the noticeboard could be put up. The report was noted.

225. COMMUNITY FORUM
The next meeting will take place on Thursday 11 January October at 7.30pm. There will be a talk by Herts Mind Network. The report was noted.

226. BUDGET 2018/19
At the last meeting, the Committee considered its initial requirements for 2018/19 as set out below It was 

	RECOMMENDED to put forward a budget for 2018/19 based on the same net expenditure as 2017/18 plus £1,000 for possible recycling bins as set out below:

	
	Budget 2017/18
(Net expenditure)
	Net expenditure Requirement for 2018/19

	Leisure & Amenities
	
	

	Street Furniture 
	  -
	1,000

	Band Concerts/Entertainment
	3,500
	3,500

	General Grants
	2,500
	2,500

	Ware Museum General Grant
	5,000
	5,000

	Christmas Lights 
	8,000
	8,000

	Rock in the Priory 
	5,000
	5,000

	Insurance – Maltmaker statue, town centre plaques, Christmas lights
	1,060
	1,065

	Town Centre Development 
	
	

	Play Area Fund 
	2,000
	2,000

	Noticeboards
	· 
	-

	Food Festival 
	1,400
	1,400

	Tudor Square Maintenance
	1,000
	1,000

	
	
	

	Tourism
	
	

	General expenditure 
	   500
	   500

	Grant to Ware Town Partnership – Dickensian Evening
	 1,600
	1,600

	Grant to Ware Town Partnership – Ware in Bloom
	 1,300
	1,300

	Grant to Ware Museum for Tourist Information Point
	2,100
	2,100

	TOTAL
	£34,960
	£35,965



227. NATIONAL YOUR TOWN DAY
Information had been received received from the Town Centre and Regeneration Manager of Broxbourne Borough Council about a local Hoddesdon initiative by Mark White at Your Town. His work has received recognition from DCLG. Mr White Mark was keen to invite the towns of Hertfordshire to play a part in the UK’s first ever National Town Day which Your Town would lead on. The proposal was National Town Day would be 23rd September 2018, although there will be local school engagement leading up to the day. The day would consist of a town get together of either running, riding or walking. The Your Town box, which the towns would invest in, would have everything needed to bring the get together to life in YOUR TOWN. Part of the offer would also include the Your Town Head office supporting and leading on the campaigns to engage the community leading up to the big day. It was 

		RECOMMENDED to invite Mr White to the January meeting.

228. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday 15 January 2018

229. CLOSE OF MEETING
The meeting closed at 8.25 pm.
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